
 
 

 

OFFICE OF THE PUBLIC COUNSEL’S RESPONSE TO STAFF’S 

RECOMMENDATION 

 

The Office of the Public Counsel supports Staff’s recommendation given the 

record in this case.  The Commission should not be asked to review and reverse a 

decision to withhold numbering resource without full disclosure of the relevant evidence 

and information. Here the Staff has spotlighted AT&T’s failure to supply the specific 

reasons why AT&T’s existing inventory of numbering resource will not satisfy the 

requested block of numbers. Staff’s request was reasonable and the information requested 

is relevant. 

 Public Counsel usually supports or does not object to AT&T’s or other carrier’s 

requests to review and reverse the NANPA Pooling decision. However, the companies 

usually provide relevant and convincing evidence with the request to demonstrate how 

the Pooling Administrator’s ruling based on the strict application of guidelines is 

inconsistent with the specific Missouri facts and the public interest.  The proposed 

issuance of the numbering resources should not waste numbering resources or pose an 

unnecessary threat of exhaustion.  



 AT&T failed to provide the information and Staff’s recommendation is 

reasonable, subject to further review if the information is submitted. 

 

Respectfully submitted,  

 

 

      OFFICE OF THE PUBLIC COUNSEL 

 

      /s/ Michael F. Dandino 

 

 

          BY:        

      Michael F. Dandino (24590) 

      Senior Public Counsel 

      P.O. Box 7800 

      Jefferson City, MO 65102 

      (573) 751-4857 

      (573) 751-5559 

      Fax (573) 751-5562 

email: mdandino@ded.state.mo.us 
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CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 

 

I hereby certify that a copy of the foregoing was mailed or hand delivered this 

16th day of July, 2009 to the following: 

 

 

General Counsel Office  

Missouri Public Service 

Commission  

200 Madison Street, Suite 

800  

P.O. Box 360  

Jefferson City, MO 65102 

GenCounsel@psc.mo.gov 

Mills Lewis  

Office of the Public Counsel  

200 Madison Street, Suite 

650  

P.O. Box 2230  

Jefferson City, MO 65102 

opcservice@ded.mo.gov 

Dale Cully  

Missouri Public Service 

Commission  

200 Madison Street, Suite 

800  

P.O. Box 360  

Jefferson City, MO 65102 

cully.dale@psc.mo.gov 

  
  

Leahy P Timothy  

AT&T Missouri  

One AT&T Center Rm. 3520  

St. Louis, MO 63101 

tl2024@att.com 

Gryzmala Robert  

AT&T Missouri  

909 Chestnut St.  

St. Louis, MO 63101 

rg1572@att.com 

Bub Leo  

AT&T Missouri  

One AT&T Center, Rm 3518  

St. Louis, MO 63101 

leo.bub@att.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

/s/ Michael F. Dandino 
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